

UBND QUẬN _____ PHÒNG GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO ĐỀ CHÍNH THỨC	ĐỀ KIỂM TRA _____ Năm học: 20__ - 20__ Tiếng Anh - Lớp 10 Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút	
Trường: _____ Họ tên: _____ Lớp: _____	Điểm	Nhận xét của giáo viên

Tiếng Anh 10 i-Learn Smart World_ Unit 6
Time allotted: 60

Mã đề: 2

PART 1 Pronunciation

1. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

- A. books B. tickets C. parents D. clothes

2. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

- A. decrease B. racket C. develop D. rent

3. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of the main stress in each of the following questions.

- A. service B. project C. success D. passport

4. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of the main stress in each of the following questions.

- A. pollution B. equipment C. apartment D. quality

PART 2 Use of English

5. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

Susan has changed a lot since I last saw her.

- A. stayed the same B. become various C. maintained D. become different

6. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

In the 1990s, many people moved _____ and went to live in bigger cities.

- A. away B. in C. aside D. out

7. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

Many people _____ homeless after an earthquake in Haiti a few months ago.

- A. became B. has become C. were become D. are becoming

8. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

Books _____ to their place before you leave the library.

- A. must return B. must be returned C. may return D. must be returning

9. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

Student A: Shall I collect the tickets for the concert for you?

Student B: _____

- A. Long time no see. B. You're welcome. C. It's kind of you to do so. D. I agree with you.

10. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

He's _____ a table for two at their favorite restaurant on Valentine's Day.

- A. booked B. rented C. called D. registered

11. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

People should decrease the amount of fat and sugar that they eat.

- A. reduce B. eat slowly C. develop D. increase

12. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

Registration form should be _____ by guests.

- A. filled in B. written out C. filled up D. drawn

13. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

I found this book on my desk when I came to my English class yesterday. It _____ by one of the students in the earlier class.

- A. was left B. was leaving C. have left D. was leave

14. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

Student A: Thank you for your help!

Student B: _____

- A. How do you do? B. You're welcome. C. The same to you. D. Just for fun.

15. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

Studies show that trees and plants improve air _____ which is very bad now because of the traffic.

- A. quality B. atmosphere C. quantity D. amount

16. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

The number of students _____ from 920 to 1014.

- A. unchanged B. increased C. developed D. decreased

17. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

The place has quickly developed _____ a small fishing community _____ a popular tourist resort.

- A. out of / inside B. from / to C. from / into D. out of / into

18. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to show the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

The puppy was born with a heart problem and was only survived for a few hours.

- A. a heart problem B. was born C. for a few hours D. was only

19. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

A child _____ everything he or she wants.

- A. should not give B. mustn't give C. mustn't be given D. shouldn't be given

20. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

Student A: You don't have to bring any skiing equipment. It can be rented at the front desk.

Student B: _____

- A. Sure, I will. B. OK, thanks for letting me know. C. It's too expensive. D. I'm afraid I can't.

21. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to show the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

Rent equipment must be returned to the front desk before the center closes.

- A. to the front desk B. Rent equipment C. closes D. be returned

22. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

He tried to look for a job that would help him develop his skills.

- A. fill in B. advance C. grow D. change

23. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

Don't forget to return the books to the library on time.

- A. put something in a place B. register something C. give something back D. keep something

PART 3 Word Formation

24. Write the correct forms of the words in brackets.

After the earthquake destroyed the town, it took ten years for the whole area to be _____.

(BUILD)

25. Write the correct forms of the words in brackets.

Schools should encourage the full _____ of a student's talents.

(DEVELOP)

PART 4 Reading

Read the following passage. For each of the questions, write T if the statement is TRUE, F if the statement is FALSE and NI if there is NO INFORMATION on it.

GIVING BACK TO YOUR COMMUNITY

Although you may have busy lives, helping the community is something that you should always make time for. Giving back not only helps you feel good, but it also brings many benefits to those around you. By participating in those meaningful voluntary activities, you can also make new friends, connect with the community, learn new skills, and even develop your career. There are many ways to give back to the community.

Cleaning up your neighborhood is helpful to both the community and the environment. By picking up trash and doing some yard work, you can make your area a more pleasant place to live. Neighborhood cleanup is proof that even small acts of kindness can make a huge difference.

Another way is to care about your neighbors and the people around you. By taking some time to get to know your neighbors, you can find out more about the challenges they face and develop ways to help them. Whether the solution is planning a

budget, doing some grocery shopping, or even having a brief chat, a little effort can make a real change in their lives. If you have some extra money on hand, then consider donating a small amount to a local charity. Before you do, however, make sure that your charity of choice is a real one. Even by donating your unwanted possessions, you can help someone in need. You may also consider donating unwanted items to charity shops, or contributing unused food to a food bank.

Answers	True	False	Not given
26. You can make donations to charity only when you have a lot of money.	☐	☐	☐
27. Donating fruits and vegetables is not a good idea.	☐	☐	☐
28. Helping the community is beneficial to both the community and the volunteers.	☐	☐	☐
29. It is not easy to find a real and reliable charity to give donations to.	☐	☐	☐
30. You can help the neighbors simply by spending time talking to them or helping them buy groceries.	☐	☐	☐

Read the following passage. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions

A community is a group of people who live close to each other. In this day and age, however, online communities are the fastest-growing ones. A **virtual** community is one whose members interact with each other mainly via the Internet. These communities get people with similar interests together so that they can share their interests or help each other in different ways.

Virtual communities can just be for fun, but many of them have a serious purpose. For instance, many women who are soon-to-be moms can now get support and advice from others who have experience or those who are expecting their children. Similarly, many people join a virtual community for educational purposes. MOOCs, or massive open online courses, are places where people can join an educational course using the Internet.

In some online communities, members not only communicate with each other online, but they may also meet up in the real world. For example, people interested in cosplay may use online communities to organize cosplay conventions where members can dress up and meet with others. Many of these communities cross international borders. Book Crossing, a social networking site for book-lovers, has members in 132 different countries.

Moreover, some online communities care more about improving the real community that they live in. Street Bank is a virtual community where real-life neighbors can offer to help each other out by lending things like sports or cooking equipment, or by doing up their houses or gardens.

31. Which virtual community may help you repair your house?

A. Book Crossing

B. Street Bank

C. MOOCs

D. Cosplay

32. Which of the following statements is NOT true?

A. There are many reasons why people join a virtual community.

B. Book Crossing is a local virtual community for those who like reading.

C. Sometimes members of a virtual community meet up in person.

D. People can get support and advice from a virtual community.

33. What does the word "virtual" in the first paragraph mean?

A. offline

B. on Facebook

C. in real life

D. online

34. Why do people join MOOCs?

A. To communicate with teachers online.

B. To learn an online course

C. To read comic books.

D. To borrow barbecue equipment.

35. Who joins the same virtual community?

A. People who share similar interests or care about the same things.

B. People with the same jobs.

C. People who care about others.

D. People who own the same things so they can have fun together.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

I live in a neighborhood near the city center. I don't want to live in the suburb! I like living near shops and restaurants. People usually (36)_____ two things about my neighborhood. There is a café on every corner and it is very green. I especially like Blueprint – a lovely outdoor café with a small flower garden (37)_____. I often sit at the weekend and enjoy a cup of coffee. There are many parks and squares in the neighborhood. The parks are very (38)_____ with children, students and other people who live nearby for walking, relaxing and playing sports. I guess the people here love being outdoors. I haven't lived in this neighborhood very long, but I can see it's a real (39)_____ – everyone knows each other. They are friendly and welcoming to newcomers, too. That's why I could fit in really quickly when I moved to this area. It's also got great nightlife. There is a variety of restaurants which serve food from many parts of the world. It's easy to find French, Italian, Chinese and Thai restaurants, and they are of good quality. There are lots of small art (40)_____ and theatres, too. I find this neighborhood beautiful and interesting. Living in this place is amazing to me!

- | | | | | |
|------|---------------|--------------|--------------|--------------|
| (36) | A. watch | B. notice | C. see | D. look |
| (37) | A. which | B. that | C. where | D. who |
| (38) | A. widespread | B. famous | C. popular | D. full |
| (39) | A. league | B. community | C. society | D. group |
| (40) | A. stores | B. buildings | C. galleries | D. factories |

PART 5 Writing

41. Rewrite the following sentences without changing their meaning. Use the given word(s) if any

Members can keep their personal belongings in lockers.

→ Members' personal belongings.....

42. Rewrite the following sentences without changing their meaning. Use the given word(s) if any

They performed Beethoven's Seven Symphony at the concert last night.

→ Beethoven's Seven Symphony.....

43. Rewrite the following sentences without changing their meaning. Use the given word(s) if any

It's not a good idea to wear jewelry when you work out.

→ Jewelry.....

44. Rewrite the following sentences without changing their meaning. Use the given word(s) if any

You must turn off electronic devices before take-off.

→ Electronic devices.....

45. Rewrite the following sentences without changing their meaning. Use the given word(s) if any

When did someone invent the radio?

→ When was.....

---THE END---